Notes from mom’s visit with Dr. Terpenning, the oncologist:  June 2nd
The blood marker (CA 125) is a very sensitive test; the marker usually goes up (90% of the time) before the cancer can be located in the body through cat scans or other diagnostic tests.  

The marker showed a light rise – 7 points during the screening previous to the most recent one, though it was still in the normal range.  During the last screening (week of May 19th) it went up to 50 – which is beyond the normal range of 35, and it went up at a greater rate than the previous time.  The doctor is quite certain that the cancer has returned.  She did not treat when it first came up, because sometimes there is a normal fluctuation.
The spot on the lung is probably not a cancer. With ovarian cancer, recurrence usually comes back where it started.  In only 5 -10% of cases does it go to the lung.  The bone scan did not show bone cancer, though the break has not healed.

Alternatives
1. No treatment - Watch it for awhile

2. When scans are negative as they are in mom’s case, Dr. Terpenning does not typically go exploring surgically, though we could talk to the surgeon (Dr. Leuchter) to get his opinion.  Dr. Terpenning says it is possible he might have a different opinion.

3. Treat with one of the following chemotherapy drugs – 

a. Carbo platin  intravenous chemo – (original chemo treatment was carbo platin and taxol)  One treatment per month

b. Intravenous Daxil – One treatment per month

c. Melfalan – pill  (Take for five days each month).  Important to be well hydrated during treatment – I need to check how much each day – as I have listed 4 quarts per day
Dr. Terpenning recommended Melfalan – this drug has been around for quite awhile and she believes it can be as effective as the others. It does not require mom to make the trip to the office or get hooked up.
Side effects of Melfalan and the other alternatives are much milder than the original chemo.  Mom may have a slight nausea – (Dr. has given her a prescription for an anti-nausea drug) and some tiredness.  Mom’s hair will not fall out this time.  However, the treatment could affect her bone marrow.
In between the treatment periods, mom will come into the office for a CBC (complete blood count) test to check bone marrow.  (And she sees the doctor at this time, gets her blood pressure and other vital signs checked.)

It will take awhile to know if the the Melfalan is working – but if the marker continues to go up, then the doctor will try a different drug.

A blood test was taken at the visit on June 2nd to get another reading – before mom starts treatment, and to be able to chart the change.

When to start treatment?
Dr. Terpenning originally suggested starting immediately, but then we decided to wait until Mom returned from her trip, in case there were any complications.  Dr. T said she did not think waiting two weeks would affect the course or efficacy of the treatment.  Mom will begin taking the medicine the day she returns to LA – June 16th, and she has a follow-up visit to get her blood test on June 30th.
